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Reply to the Commentary by Larkö et al.

It is not very surprising that the four colleagues from Gothen-

burg reacted strongly to my article, as they are all highly 

specialized in dermatological surgery. It is more problematic 

though that my message is misinterpreted. I am pro dermato- 

oncology, not against. I salute new diagnostic princip les, 

an early involvement of dermatologists in the screening 

of skin tumours and collaborations with other researchers 

in the field of cancer. I also believe strongly in diversity 

among the university clinics, rightfully choosing different 

profiles of dermato-venereology, like the Gothenburg clinic 

has done within dermatosurgery. Larkö et al., however, 

sweapingly criticise other clinics for “the low standard of 

tumour treatment” without presenting data to support their  

accusation (what matters is of course the final outcome 

for the patient). Also upsetting is that they wrongly  

assign me backward opinions, such as “removing important 

parts of dermatology and placing them in other specialties”. 

On the contrary, I believe that we should stand up for the 

skills we have developed, but think twice before trying to 

transfer parts of other specialties into dermatology instead of 

developing many neglected areas in our own backyard. After 

all, resources are not unlimited and the principle of communi-

cating vessels still applies (except possibly in Gothenburg). It 

seems to me that Larkö et al. overreact when discussing these 

matters. On the other hand, I do perhaps feel too strongly that 

a rapid expansion of training in plastic surgery-like methods 

for all dermatology residents will attenuate more unique skills 

in dermato-venereology; this at a time when a large number 

of specialists with many years of experience are going into 

retirement. As a consequence, patients with more complex 

skin or venereal diseases may be at a disadvantage in the fu-

ture. Taking over tasks from other disciplines and overloading 

an already heavy curriculum is perhaps bold, but not always 

wise, realistic and timely.
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The International Federation of Psoriasis Associations, IFPA, is honored to invite you to 

the 2nd World Psoriasis and Psoriatic Arthritis Conference that will be held in Stockholm, 

Sweden, in 2009. 

The scientifi c program addresses a broad spectrum of practical, clinical, diagnostic and 

pathogenic aspects of the disease. Plenaries and lectures will focus on topics such as:

•  Metabolic syndrome

 and other co-morbidities 

•  Hereditary and environmental aspects 

•  Molecular pathogenesis 

•  Disease heterogeneity and classifi cation 

The uniqueness of the scientifi c conference is that it will provide intense medical 

education to both dermatologists and rheumatologists and allied health professionals 

with the overall goal to highlight recent scientifi c and clinical advances in psoriasis 

and psoriatic arthritis and related conditions, from the patient perspective. 

Welcome!

For more information and registration please visit: 

www.ifpa-wpc.com 
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• Assessment and biomarkers 

 of disease progression 

• Revolution in therapy 

• Living with psoriasis 




